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Dear Jennifer

I was very disappointed to learn earlier today that our property has been removed from the forthcoming
Accompanied Site Inspections on the 17th October. 

As I am sure the Inspectors are aware we are the only residence in close proximity to the proposed location of
the on site substation although it has been impossible for me to actually assess on Google earth the precise
distance in metres of both the substation and the array of battery storage units as each map RWE have produced
appears to show both in slightly different positions and on the latest map it shows the substation considerably
closer to our boundary and residence.  I was rather hoping that I could show the Inspectors a view from our
upstairs window which would give more of an elevated insight on just how close this huge building and car
park area will actually be to us. 

Throughout this whole process not one person has visited us or spoken to us.

Our site is classified on Ordinance Survey Maps as a SNCI or Local Wildlife Site and it will be impossible to
see due to high hedgerows etc and to appreciate how close our pond will be to Panel Area C without actually
being on the ground. Our site has an abundance of wildlife, many of which are on the Uk endangered/ protected
species listings and I am baffled as to why no consideration appears to be given to this fact and why our
concerns are just not being addressed.

I appreciate the day will be very busy but surely the substation is one, if not the main aspect of this development
and if at all possible I would urge the inspectors to take the time to visit that location and urge them to
reconsider visiting us here at Carr House.

Many thanks in anticipation of your thoughts on this matter.

Suzanne Springett
Sent from my iPhone
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